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Chair Roblan and members of the Senate Committee on Education: 

On behalf of OSBA membership, including 197 school districts and 19 

Education Service Districts throughout the state of Oregon, thank you for the 

opportunity to testify in support of SB 1520 and the -1 amendments. 

SB 1520 contains multiple changes to statutes governing education in Oregon. 

OSBA generally supports these changes. They are non-controversial, technical in 

nature, and the changes should benefit students and school districts statewide. 

One section of the base bill was requested by OSBA, and would make technical 

changes to ORS 336.095, which governs kindergarten program availability. 

Currently, that ORS reads: 

(1)(a) A school district that is not a union high school district must 

offer half-day kindergarten and may choose to offer full-day 

kindergarten. 

That statute requires that all school districts offer at least half-day kindergarten 

programs, but permits districts to offer full-day kindergarten programs instead. 

The proposed changes contained in SB 1520 address the concern that it is 

possible to read the statute as potentially requiring a district that offers a full-day 

kindergarten program to offer a half-day program as well. To address this 

concern, the bill would add a new subsection to ORS 336.095(1), that would say: 

(d) Nothing in this subsection requires a school district to offer 

half-day kindergarten in a school where the school district offers 

full-day kindergarten. 

This is a technical change that will add a great deal of clarity to a narrow portion 

of the law pertaining to school districts. I am happy to answer any questions you 

may have. 

 


